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BOB POKRESS, Greg Ketchen (CGA ’70), and Guy Goodwin (CGA ’70) did an excellent job planning and executing the Joint CGA ‘69/‘70 Reunion in Boston on the weekend of April 16-18.  It was an event well-worth attending.  For details, see the photo essay put together by BOB and Greg in this edition of the Bulletin.
JIM ROBINSON (robinson104@direcway.com) lives on the Texas coast and has joined JIM SMITH (of Key West fame) in bragging about the pleasant weather that his area experiences during the winter months, as compared to what those of us in the northern climes put up with at that time of year.  However, I recently learned that ROBBY has other reasons to feel good about life on the Gulf Coast.  “On January 13, 2004, The Lake Charles Chapter of The Propeller Club of the United States recognized Captain JIM ROBINSON, Director of Navigation and Security for the Lake Charles Harbor & Terminal District, as “Port Person of the Year for 2003.”  The Port Person of the Year is awarded to the individual that excelled at promoting the maritime interest in the Port of Lake Charles and the Southwest Louisiana Maritime Community.  Captain ROBINSON joined the Lake Charles Harbor & Terminal District as a navigation consultant in September of 2001 and later became the Director of Navigation and Security.  He performs harbormaster functions and other port operations-related duties to help manage District assets and to best operate navigable waterway systems under the District’s jurisdiction.  At the onset of new domestic law and international anti-terrorism legislation, Captain ROBINSON helped to meet the increased security demands of our port.  He has distinguished himself as an outstanding maritime executive and port and waterways manager.”  Our congratulations, JIM!
JIM also wrote that he and FRED WILDER ran into each other in February at the National Harbor Safety Committee’s annual conference.  “The Fort Lauderdale gathering appeared to be a Class of 1972 reunion.  I hollered “swabo” and a couple guys came running, including Tom Gilmour, an active duty flag officer.”
GREG SHAW has again documented the end of winter and the arrival of spring.  The 8th Annual Spring Training Baseball Trip moved west to the Phoenix, Arizona area this year.  Shown at the Peoria ballpark are Steve Froehlich (CGA ’73), GREG, Jack Harrald (CGA ’64), Paul Pluta (CGA ’67), and Rudy Peschel (CGA ’63).  GREG and Paul remain the trip plank owners with unbroken service since spring 1997.  GREG is a Research Scientist at George Washington University’s Institute for Crisis, Disaster, and Risk Management.
FRED and PAM PRYOR remain on Cape Cod, where FRED is self-employed helping people with computer problems and PAM works the craft show circuit with about twenty shows a year.  Son David, daughter-in-law Selene, and granddaughter Juniper live in Pennsylvania and younger son Darryl is working at State Street Bank in the Boston area, building firewalls and other computer security systems.

PETE KISSINGER sent a photograph of DAVE ANDERSON and himself and reported that he had dinner in Orlando in April with 
PETE AALBERG, DAVE and their wives.  PETE also passed along that the e-mail address that I have for PETE AALBERG (glassart17426@aol.com) is correct, but that PETE rarely checks it.  
LARRY WHEATLEY declared his candidacy for state representative in the Massachusetts Legislature.  More information to follow as the political season heats up.
JUDY HULL sent photos from the launch ceremony of the CGC Alder in Wisconsin, which I described in the April 2004 Bulletin.  JUDY was the sponsor for the Alder, and JIM was the keynote speaker at the ceremony.  Note the ice in the water and the snow on the dock.
An ATTABOY to JIM SMITH, who capped off the Joint CGA ‘69/’70 Boston Reunion weekend by completing the Boston Marathon in 5 hours, 29 minutes, and 33 seconds, on a day when the temperature in Boston hit an unseasonable 84 degrees.  There is a photo of JIM running the marathon in the Boston Reunion photo essay, but he is moving so fast that it is difficult to pick him out of the crowd.  In the Classnotes Column photo, Greg Ketchen (the photographer running along with JIM) asked JIM to walk a few paces so that he could get an identifiable shot for the record. Nice job, JIM!
STU WHITE thought about running the Boston Marathon this year, but instead has been focusing on golf, which he thought was a warm-weather sport.  “It’s tough to keep running without JIM, who was my partner for the two years that we were stationed at the District Office in Boston.  In late March, JOHN MINER, BARRY KANE, RON GRETO and I played golf in the first monthly Coast Guard Headquarters Golf Association tournament of the year at Andrews Air Force Base.  Our 67 exceeded my expectations for the scramble event, considering the weather.  The winning score was a 64.  Thankfully, JOHN had brought some chemical hand warmers which he shared—we each had one, and we had to alternate hands to keep them warm.  Having spent time in the Antarctic and the Arctic, I was the one that did not resemble Nanook of the North.  I have been trying to get a better ’69 turnout for these events, but some think it is more important to work!”

BOB THORNE reminds everyone to pencil in the weekend of October 22-24, 2004, as the date for our 35th Reunion.  Plans are coming together, and details will be forthcoming.
